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The call for papers for the Winsor Award was sent out multiple times between September 2012 and January 2013 (the deadline for receipt of the papers was January 31, 2013).  Committee members met virtually on January 25, 2013 to “test drive” our Skype connections and discuss how we wanted to proceed once we received the essays.
The chair also contacted Bill Asprey, editor of Information and Culture: a Journal of History, to confirm that the winning essay would be forwarded to him as soon as the committee reached a decision.  We had previously discussed the role of the editor and clarified that although he was happy to advise if the committee had questions, he felt that the editor should not be involved in selection of the actual award winner.
In early February each committee member got a package with eight essays.  We took about three weeks to read them, and then met on February 25 via Skype to deliberate and choose the winning essay.  Initially each member named the three essays they considered to be the best.  Two essays were in everyone’s top three, which made deliberations much easier.  After discussion, we agreed that Nicole Wilson should receive the award for her essay "Boots Book-Lovers' library, the Novel, and James Hardy's The Furys (1935)."  The award committee was happy to note that the winning essay was chosen from a strong pool of essays, focused on diverse, important areas of research in library history.
Following the meeting, Chair Melanie Kimball contacted Norman Rose to get the names and email addresses for all the essays (the Winsor award is a blind review).  After notifying the winner, each person who submitted a paper received an email thanking them for their submission and letting them know that they did not win the award.

The Chair scanned a copy of the winning essay and sent it to Bill Asprey, editor of Information and Culture.  The essay was sent to reviewers for the journal.  Our understanding is that it was accepted for publication pending some minor revisions and will appear in a future volume of the journal.

The Committee has one recommendation for future Winsor Award submissions.  Currently people are required to submit four paper copies of their essay with a separate cover page that included the author’s contact information.  All of the submissions must be received at ALA no later than the due date.  We suggest that the requirement to send paper copies be changed and that submissions may be sent electronically.  This could encourage more submissions and would lessen the amount of postage required to send copies to Committee members.  Moreover, it would likely lessen the work load for ALA employees.  Rather than packing up copies for each Committee member, they could send out an email with attachments.  Instead of a cover sheet, those submitting essays could be required to send all contact information in their cover email and would be required to make certain that the attached document did not include their name on any header or footer.  Committee members could still print out copies if they chose to, or read essays online.  

I would like to thank committee members Beth Blakesley, Jeremy Dibbell, Christopher Walker and Maurice York for all their hard work.  It was a very great pleasure working with each of them, and I recommend them all for future committee work in LHRT.

Respectfully submitted,
Melanie Kimball, Chair
2013 Winsor Award Committee






